THE LEIGH PARISH COUNCIL

[image: image1.png]


: leighpc@hotmail.co.uk                     [image: image2.jpg]


: theleighpc.org.uk
MINUTES OF THE ADDITIONAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 14th March 2018 AT 7.30PM AT THE LEIGH PARISH CHURCH

Present:  Cllr. M. Chandler, Cllr. P. Harvey, Cllr P. Hooton and Cllr Morton.
In attendance:  K. Tilling (Parish Clerk) and 1 member of the public.
1. Apologies: 

Apologies were received from Cllr. Arkell.
2. Declarations of interest:

Pursuant to the adoption by the Parish Council on 14th November 2012 of Leigh Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, effective from 14th November 2012 and set out in the minutes of 14th November 2012, Parish Councillors are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set out on the agenda to which the approved Code applies. The following declaration was made: Cllr Chandler who has land adjoining planning application 19/00131/FUL – Approval of reserved matters in relation to the erection of two dwellings at Little Holborn, Church Lane, The Leigh. Cllr Chandler left the room when this planning application was discussed.
3. To discuss planning applications and consider responses for the following:
19/00145/APP – Little Holborn, Church Lane, The Leigh. Approval of Reserved Matters (appearance, landscaping, layout and scale) pursuant to outline planning permission reference 16/01272/OUT for the erection of 2 no. dwellings and associated access.
The original Outline application in 2016 was for the erection of 2 dwellings and associated access with all matters reserved for future consideration except for access. This application was permitted on 27th January 2017, with only one objection. The Parish Council took a neutral view due to lack of detail provided and commented that the proposed development was outside of the named Service Village boundary making it a non-sustainable location which the Parish Council felt unable to support. 

This new application is to consider the design, materials and elevations only with reference to current planning policy. These two houses will be the first houses people will see on the left as you travel down Church Lane towards the Church. Parish Councillors were disappointed that they are modern, non-descript dwellings with little thought about design. It was also noted that the design bears a striking resemblance to a new build house on the other side of the village highlighting that the design lacked the individual village character that was hoped for.  The original planning, access and design statement for this application stated that “The proposed dwellings would be likely to accommodate between three and four bedrooms each”. It is also noted that a housing survey conducted on behalf of the Parish Council established there was little need for large 4 bedroomed houses in the village. Clarification was requested on the roofline. The roof line must not be higher than the existing house known as Little Holburn. With regard to location within the plot, the new houses must retain the current building line of existing houses. Clarification on the position of the soakaways was requested as the rear gardens for these plots are small. It was hoped that the suggested intense red brick would mellow to match existing houses over time. It was noted that Highways have already commented on the access requirements for the two plots.

19/00131/FUL – Tod Cottage, The Leigh, Gloucester. Extension and alteration to attached building (revision of plans previously approved under 15/01320/FUL). There have been 4 previous applications for either a single storey or two storey extensions for this site dating back to 2007 (07/00027/FUL). Application 15/01320/FUL was for a single storey rear extension and detached garage and sewage treatment plant, granted on 5th February 2016 with 5 years to complete. The planning portal also shows a planning decision relating to planning application 08/01047/FUL which was for the erection of a two storey rear extension and first floor extension above the existing storage building to the side. This was granted on the 29th September 2008 with a 3 year deadline. In view of the four fairly similar previous applications for this site, it was not clear which applications had expired, been partly fulfilled or completed. There has been no feedback from the neighbours on the north boundary.
This property sits within a small curtilage. The proposed extension has a brick façade that borders the lane. It was suggested that this wall contains a Victorian gothic window and wondered whether this could be retained/incorporated into the new proposal? It is hoped that all original features would be retained where ever possible.

There were no objections to this planning application.

4.  Finance
a) To discuss and approve the clerks salary increase in line with the 2018/2019 National Salary Award. New pay scales were published for the 2019/2020 year to be implemented from 1st April 2019. Proposed by Cllr Chandler and seconded by Cllr Harvey. All in favour.

b) To discuss and approve the GAPTC subscription. Details have just come through and apply in the new financial year. The Clerk to submit the paper form and Karen will pay electronically.
c) To consider any other invoices for payment.

The Insurance Company has now confirmed that they made a mistake with the Insurance renewal invite clarified that the Leigh PC one is not due for renewal until June 2019.  Karen will investigate alternatives to this company.

Donation towards the Church for using the building. This needs to be a formal proposal so that a payment can be organised. The Church is not in a position to raise and invoice.
5.  Parish and Town Council elections – 2nd May 2019.
The Clerk has been sent a small supply of nomination papers for the forthcoming Parish Council elections on 2nd May. The process has altered slightly since the last election.  Borough Wards have been revised following a review undertaken by the Local Government Boundary Commission for England.  Notices will be displayed in the two usual places within the parish. Completed Nomination papers must be delivered to the Council Offices during council opening times. Closing date is 4pm Wednesday 3rd April 2019.
A.O.B:

Loop system for the church

Church fete is in the planning stage. 22nd June in Ken’s field. What can the Parish Council contribute towards? Next meeting 23rd March 2019.

Brief feedback from the CIL training event attended by the RFO and Clerk. Both agreed to read up on General Competence guidelines

Highways – have published a number of temporary road closure notices, either for work within the Parish or neighbouring parishes. Pancake Lane has not been included in the A38 scheme. It is a separate project

.
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